PACT meeting - Wednesday 25th October 2017
7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith

Present: 


Directors: John Bodger (Chair), Bill White (Treasurer), Christine Sutherland (Secretary), 


Peter Simpson, Frankie O’Keefe, Chris Cant
Other members: Graham Exton, Sally Shenton, Rosemary White

Apologies: 
Geoff Rockliffe-King, Virginia Taylor, Malcolm Carruthers
Banking

We agree to move all our bank accounts from Unity Bank to the Co-op Bank.

Proposed by Chris Cant, seconded by Frankie O’Keefe, all agreed.

We agree to have four signatories, any two to sign. The four will be Bill White, John Bodger, Christine Sutherland and Frankie O’Keefe

Proposed by Peter Simpson, seconded by Chris Cant, all agreed.
Bill will obtain the required forms and circulate them. Chris will deal with amending the PayPal account once the new account is set up.
Insurance

Frankie will continue to research a cheaper option. We should try to make a decision before the next renewal date (December?).
New director 

Sally Shenton was appointed as a director. We now have nine directors again.

Cumbria Sustainability Network

Held at the Quaker Meeting House, Penrith on October 17th with representatives from Penrith, Brampton, Carlisle, Keswick, Staveley and Kendal. Included a useful session on marketing and sharing of projects and ideas. Our local work on plastic, particularly on the ‘Refill’ project may be taken up as a county-wide project. Christine had booked Purple Sage to provide the lunch.

Apple Day

Many thanks to Joan Robinson for co-ordinating this and to all the helpers, particularly Malcolm and Sheila who put in a lot of time and effort. Takings were down, there seemed to be fewer people there this year. Apparently the National Trust have decided to hold Apple Day again next year after all - we will decide nearer the time whether to have a stall again.

Plastics update

Cumbria Tourism are promoting the Lake District on plastic bottles!

Four people litter-picking near Pooley Bridge collected 50 plastic bottles and 100 cans in 200 yards!

The group have applied for a grant towards the ‘Refill’ pilot project in Penrith.

The group hope to show the Plastic Ocean film at Eden Arts.

Nigel and John B plan to visit Rory Stewart at his surgery to discuss some of these issues.

Future of PACT

Sally Shenton led a preliminary discussion. She will do some research and discuss with people and bring it together at our next meeting. Including thinking about

-
being more proactive and strategic

-
groups we might want to interact with

-
events to pull people in

-
becoming a Transition Town - what would this involve?

-
our 10th anniversary in 2018

Other items in brief

Northern Powerhouse - update from Sally

Fracking - some people may go to Preston to demonstrate - John B

Traffic lights - Peter’s letter has been sent

Neighbourhood plan - John B currently commenting on draft plan

Cumbria County Council has funding (£1million) for community-led housing.  Frankie will do further research and pass on information.

Events
New Year Social in January? Discuss next time.

Stone Soup Day on Saturday 3rd Feb at the Salvation Army.

Agree to hold a Seedy Saturday/ Freegle Give and Take in March.

Next meeting
Tuesday 5th December, 7.30pm at Geoff Rockliffe-King’s, White Gables, Wordsworth Street.

